[bookmark: _GoBack]Collaboration between EAHP and CD-P-PH/PC of EDQM

The European Association of Hospital Pharmacists (EAHP) and scientific officer in charge of the Committee of Experts on quality and safety standards in pharmaceutical practices and pharmaceutical care (CD-P-PH/PC) of the European Directorate for the Quality of Medicines & HealthCare (EDQM) have discussed the possible involvement of hospital pharmacy experts in the work of the CD-P-PH/PC. 

The CD-P-PH/PC’s mission is to develop and carry out a programme of activities aiming at improving public health care in Europe through promoting knowledge, skills, attitudes and values in care and practices involving pharmaceuticals. In particular, these activities comprise the implementation of quality assessment in pharmaceutical practices and pharmaceutical care and the provision of guidance documents on the quality and safety of pharmacy preparations.  

We also work to promote the further development of pharmaceutical professionals, expertise, roles and co-operation of all partners within the medication and care chain, and maintain and develop links with national and international organisations, European institutions and professional bodies active in the fields of practice and care involving pharmaceuticals.  

With this in mind, the CD-P-PH/PC experts identified the traceability of medicines within hospitals as a very important public health field where a lot of initiatives have been launched by healthcare professionals. The goal therefore for our collaboration would be to look together at defining best practices that could then be standardised throughout the member states of the Council of Europe.  

In particular the engagement of an expert from EAHP’s membership in a project related to the harmonisation of the tractability of medicines in the hospital sector is envisioned.  The EAHP expert should engage with the member state representatives of the CD-P-PH/PC by sharing knowledge from the field. This would entail attendance of face-to-face meetings which are currently organised once per year as well as the active engagement throughout the year in the work of the CD-P-PH/PC (i.e. via email or through participation in conference calls).

Two engagement possibilities have been identified, namely
1. the involvement of a permanent hospital pharmacy expert that engages regularly with the members of the CD-P-PH/PC and attends their annual face-to-face meeting; and,
2. the involvement of country experts that present national developments/particulates upon request to the members of the CD-P-PH/PC during one of their face-to-face meetings.
A combination of both possibilities was also identified as an option. 
